
Coast Guard Works to Reopen
Ports,  Waterways  Following
Hurricane Ida

U.S. Coast Guard Air Station New Orleans, shown here preparing
for Hurricane Ida in New Orleans, Louisiana, Aug. 28, 2021.
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NEW  ORLEANS  —  The  Coast  Guard  is  continuously  working  to
reopen the ports and waterways throughout Southeast Louisiana
following Hurricane Ida, the Coast Guard 8th District said in
a Sept. 2 release.  

Capt. Will Watson, Coast Guard captain-of-the-port for the
Port of New Orleans, is working in close coordination with
federal,  state,  parish,  city  and  maritime  stakeholders  to
safely reopen maritime traffic along the Mississippi River and
the Gulf Intracoastal Waterway. Some key areas along the river
remain closed as recovery operations continue. 

“We continue to work closely with the State of Louisiana and
our maritime industry partners to reconstitute our ports,”
said Watson. “This is a massive recovery effort and we are
doing our part to ensure that the commerce that sustains our
Nation  can  continue  to  flow  freely  and  safely  over  our
critical waterways.” 

Coast Guard crews conducted post-storm port assessments to
reopen the Mississippi River and Gulf Intracoastal Water after
Hurricane Ida passed through the area. The assessments were
conducted to ensure maritime commerce is safe to resume.  

Coast Guard crews continue to work with port partners on the
identification  and  mitigation  of  grounded  and  submerged
vessels along banks of the Lower Mississippi River. 
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